WAIPU COVE RESERVE BOARD

AGM Minutes
Sun 25th August 2013, 10.30 a.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms 

Waipu Cove.

PRESENT: Linde Judd (Chairperson), A. McCulloch (Secretary), J. Henderson (Treasurer), P.Baker, R. Pullan, N.Buck (Minutes Secretary)
ATTENDING: K Baker, D Auld, A. Trist, L. Fernlee, R. Stolwerk, I. McCabe, I. Godfrey
APOLOGIES: R. King 
Moved: that apologies be accepted 

A. McCulloch/ P. Baker carried.
MINUTES OF THE LAST AGM MEETING Sun 26th August 2012 – Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published  






A. McCulloch/ P. Baker carried.
MATTERS ARISING: Nil
Chairperson report for the year ended 30th June 2013 (Read by L Judd)
25th August 2013

First of all I would like to thank my fellow board members for all their hard work during the year. In May Rowan Pullan joined the board and the new perspective she brings is to be welcomed. This year has been extremely eventful and we have seen much capital work and maintenance undertaken. The maintenance work and that which is still to be done in the coming year is almost entirely deferred maintenance that has not been undertaken over the last number of years and which is now essential to the smooth running of the camping ground and reserve.

I will not repeat the items referred to in the managers’ report but would instead like to thank Anton and Lucy for the excellent job they have done in improving the general standard of the camp. The board has fully supported the managers and we are very pleased to see a greatly improved camp morale with staff assisting campers to have a more relaxed and enjoyable experience. 

Over the year the board has held meetings with the District Council, Department of Conservation, Northern Regional Council and has held site meetings to discuss particular issues such as building consents, resource consents, drainage, grey water issues, stream pollution and signage, cabin placement and access-ways to name a few.  The Board has been involved in decision making from a governance perspective and given direction but left the management to the Managers. As a result of the meetings we have identified in the district plan areas of the camp that require special conditions and this has informed our decision making.

Although the fee increase was not welcomed by Annual Site Holders the board believes that the projects that are now able to be completed and deferred maintenance undertaken will make their experience a more pleasant one. The dune planting, beach access-way improvements, grey water treatment etc. will ensure that the camp and the reserve are well protected for the future.

Financially the board is in a good position to undertake capital works that are needed. We are still awaiting the final audited accounts from Audit New Zealand for the years 2010 – 2013. I believe that the problem seems to be related to Audit New Zealand not being able to give the accounts sufficient priority and the fact that the new standards for Public Benefit Entities will alter the reporting requirements of our Reserve Board. We have yet to discuss the implications with our Accountant as the standards are to be implemented for accounts with a year end date of July 2014 onwards so we still have a year’s grace.

The Board welcomes all users of the camp and recreation reserve and we continue to look at ways of improving the experience of a mix of users so that everyone can enjoy our terrific facilities in harmony.

Linde Judd

Chairperson

Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Moved that the Chairperson’s report be received and accepted 

L. Judd/J. Henderson – carried
Chair wished to include an e-mail received this week by the Accountant from Audit NZ, Mindi Wu – 2009/10 files would be reviewed and audit options given by the end of the week. New standards require less rather than more information, however the Board will still do things the same way moving forward. P. Baker asked whether Audit NZ will continue to operate the accounts 2 years behind. The Chair opined that as the Board is not a priority for Audit NZ and has not previously had any issues it is impossible to say, the Chair will write to Audit NZ and request that the audits be brought up to date.

AGM Managers report August 2013. (Read by L Judd)

Our second year managing the camp is now well underway, and after experiencing our first busy season, we feel as though we have gained plenty of insight into the operations and general workings of the camp. We now have our business plan firmly in place, which, with regular review, will provide a framework for the path forward.

The past twelve months have seen a number of projects completed, with the most notable including: 

· A full renovation of the northern ablution block over two stages

· Partial refurbishment of cabins 1-5 

· Comprehensive fencing of the dunes  

· Roadworks down the south end of the camp

· An extensive upgrade of the security camera system

One of our goals was to increase overall revenue and occupancy, especially throughout the shoulder and winter seasons, where realistically the most gains could be made. In the last twelve months we have achieved significant increases in both revenue and occupancy. This is due in part (where casual occupancy is concerned) to the targeted marketing that we have undertaken via Tourism Radio, and to increased on-line presence. Both strategies are now starting to pay dividends.

Another goal was to streamline the operations and increase efficiency. We have adopted a number of changes to help achieve this.  A staffing restructure has allowed us to utilise more casual employees, giving greater flexibility with seasonal staffing levels. Shortened office hours during the off-season have resulted in cost savings. These are just two examples of a number of efficiencies that have been implemented in the last twelve months.

Once again, we are starting to gear up for another busy summer. A number of projects are underway, which will be completed before the busy season commences. These include:

· The upgrade of casual facilities in the ablution blocks, such as providing utensils for cooking and additional microwaves and hobs

· Drainage work being completed on sites 86/87 

· Additional playground equipment being installed 

· Acquisition of a new cabin that will be fitted out and ready to go over the coming weeks

After the busy summer period has been and gone, construction of the shed development will begin. This will replace the current shed, with the addition of an all-weather room. It will be used for meetings or as an all-weather entertainment area. This will be an asset for the camp, for the benefit of both annual and casual campers alike.  The addition of further amenities such as this will potentially increase our Qualmark star rating – another great marketing tool.

Over the coming year we will continue to look for more opportunities to grow and develop the camp, as well as ways to enhance and improve the experience of all our guests.

Kind regards,

Anton & Lucy

P. Baker stated that the Northern Block ablutions were vastly improved.

Moved: report be accepted 






L. Judd/ J. Henderson -carried
Financial report J. Henderson gave a verbal report (accounts received from accountant on Saturday 24th of August 2013)

19% increase in income

(29% increase to casual campers)

Expenses up 17% (includes a 3 % fund for capital projects, which will allow the Board to make improvements through out the camp).

At year end there was a $105,000 surplus

Moved that report be accepted 





A. McCulloch/ R. Pullan - carried
Election of Officers

The Chairperson (L. Judd) stepped down from the Chair. 
The Secretary called for nominations for Chairperson.
J. Henderson nominated L Judd as the Chairperson, R. Pullan seconded this. Carried
The Chairperson assumed the Chair.
Nominations were called for position of Secretary
J. Henderson nominated A McCulloch as the Secretary, P. Baker seconded this. Carried.
Nominations were called for position of Treasurer

A McCulloch nominated J Henderson as Treasurer, R. Pullan seconded this. Carried.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

Surf Club report – Rick Stolwerk; The Surf Club appreciates the strong relationship between the Club and the Camp ground and the financial support gained by the Surf Club over many years. As such the Board appears on the Surf Clubs sponsor board. 
The backpackers rooms should be ready for discussion with the camp at the next board meeting as discussions with the council have already been held.

AGM CLOSED 10.47 am
Information also available on www.campwaipucove.com Reserve Board and Events.

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com 


